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((Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

Jews Pushed Iranscam On Reagan 
The Reagan Administration and 

Israel have been desperately trying 
to downplay the Jewish role in 
Iranscam, and the Presidentially­
appointed Tower Commission tried to 
play along with very careful word­
; ng, but the bare bones facts re­
vealed in the Tower Report indicate 
that it was Jewish pressure that 
caused the inane plan to be accept­
ed in the first place, and then 
renewed time and again after each 
successive failure. 

When the story broke last year, 
Reagan held a press conference in 
which he denied three times to an 
incredulous media that Israel 
played any role at all in the Iran 
affair. The White House staff sens­
ed that that lie was not going to 
go down and immediately after the 
conference ended, Reagan issued a 
statement which admitted that Is­
rael was involved. 

Israel all along has claimed 
that it was only trying to "help a 
friend" and had very little to do 
with the affair. After all, Israel 
lied its way out of the attack on 
our intelligence ship the USS Lib­
erty in 1967, lied its way out 
stealing weapons-grade plutonium 
from U.S. nuclear plants with the 
help of American-Jewish scientists, 
lied its way out of using U.S. 
anti-personnel bombs in Lebanon, 
lied its way out of selling Kfir 
jets and U.S. weapons to countries 
without American approval, lied its 
way out of the Sabra and Shatila 
massacres, and lied about spying in 
the U.S. in the Pollard Affair - so 
why not lie now since it has always 
worked in the past? And why has 
lying a 1 ways worked? Because the 
media, which is dominated by Jews, 
chooses to play down or ignore 

Israeli outrages against the U.S., 
and because American politicians 
are terrified of effendi ng the 
Jewish Lobby. 

POLITICAL INTIMIDATION 

Why are the politicians so 
afraid? Because the Jews own or 
control NBC, CBS, ABC, the Holly-
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wood film industry whence Reagan 
came, Ti ■e, Newsweek, U.S. News and 
World Report, the New York Ti ■es, 
the Washington Post and a vast 
number of other newspapers, radio 
stations and TV stations. Because 
the Jews contribute over half of 
all funds given to the Democratic 
Party and over a quarter of all 
funds given to the Republican Par­
ty. Because those politicians who 
say nice things about Arabs, or who 
criticize Israel, or who offend the 
Jews in some other way disappear 

from political life. Such brave or 
foolish politicians find that their 
contributions dry up and that their 
opponent is awash in money. This 
happened to two former chairmen of 
the Senate Foreign Relations Com­
mittee, William Fulbright and 
Charles Percy, as well as to a 
number of Congressmen. 

Is Reagan aware of the facts of 
political life in America? The Jews 
make sure that every presidential 
candidate understands. In 198D the 
Jewish Lobby boasted that it did 
not matter who won the election as 
they had a firm com mi ttment from 
both Carter and Reagan in regard to 
supporting Israel. It is Reagan's 
understanding of American political 
reality, and not his confused bumb­
ling or incompetent staff, that 
explains why the U.S. got into the 
arms for hostages deal with Iran. 
Reagan was too shrewd to say no to 
Israel. No other American politi­
cian survived a contest of wills 
with the Jews and he was not about 
to commit political suicide. 

MEDIA PROPAGANDA 

As the leader of Syria, Hafez 
Assad, said 1 ast year an interview 
with the Washington Post, "America 
does not have a foreign policy in 
the Middle East. Israel has a pol­
icy which America executes." In­
deed, the truth is cl ear to the 
rest of the world, but Americans 
cannot see it because our alien­
controlled media obscures the 
facts, more through what it does 
not report than through what it 
does. If the press wants to make 
something an issue, it reports on 
it daily, even if there is nothing 
new to say (such as in the present 
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anti-White South Africa campaign.) 
If it wants a matter to disappear 
then it reports it once, in the 
barest form, and never mentions it 
again. In this sense all media 
outlets are propaganda organs, but 
of course Americans do not like to 
think that they are being fed prop­
aganda - that's only for Commies 
and Nazis. We like to think that we 
are a free people who get the news, 
not indoctrination. But in fact the 
biggest difference between us and 
the Soviets, is that the Russians 
know that they are not free. We are 
too ignorant to realize it - the 
System sees to that. 

ALL AGAINST 

The Tower Report revealed that 
according to George Shu ltz's notes 
of a top level meeting with the 
President in late 1985, not only 
was Shultz opposed to the Iran 
deal, but so were Casper Weinberger 
and Don Regan. Robert McFarlane has 
testified that he was also opposed 
to the idea when the Israelis ini­
tiated it. So the National Security 
Advisor. the Secretary of Defense, 
the Secretary of State, and the 
Chief of Staff were all initially 
opposed to the ideL Who does that 
leave folks? Only six-gun Ronnie 
and the Jews, who included not only 
representatives from Israel but the 
Jew Michael Ledeen, who was sup­
posed to be a consultant to the 
National Security Council (NSC), 
but who in fact had a very close 
relationship with the Israelis. 

The Israelis refused to cooper­
ate with the Tower Commission, but 
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JOHN TOWER EDMUND MUSl(I E BRENT SCOWCROFT 

The memers of the Reagan-appointed Tower Connission. 

the report did not attack the Is­
raelis for this, instead it said 
that since it could not get both 
sides of the story it could not be 
sure that the American version of 
the Israeli role was correct. De­
spite this groveling, the Commis­
sion did find that Israel was 
"probably" responsible for inti­
tiating the plan and that it played 
a "crucial role at critical points 
along•the way in keeping the opera­
tion alive." Yet in its five point 
summary of the important conclu­
sions of the report, the Washington 
Post failed to even mention the 
Israeli role. In the press confer­
ence that took pl ace when the re­
port was rel eased, it took al most 
an hour for the press to raise a 
question about Israel's role. The 
politicians, John Tower and Edmund 
Muskie tried to softpedal Israel's 
role, but retired general Brent 
Scowcroft, a non-politician, cut to 
the heart of things when he ex­
plained that the plan served only 
Israel's interest and was in direct 
conflict with America's interests 
in the region. Israel was trying to 
help Iran in order to keep the 
Iran-Iraq War going, and it was 
trying to further distance America 
from the Arab cause. Israel and its 
quasi-governmental arms dealers 
also made a lot of money off these 
arms sales to Iran. 

REAGAN'S KOWTOW 

This is not the first time that 
Reagan abandoned America's inter­
ests in the Middle East in order to 
please Israel and the Jewish Lobby. 
Does anyone remember Reagan's Mid­
dle Esat Peace Plan that he an­
nounced with so much fanfare in 

1981? It included the notion that 
the Palestinians would be granted 
an independent state of their own, 
so then-Israeli Prime Minister 
Menagim Begin told Reagan to shove 
his plan where the sun don't shine 
and he did just that - we never 
heard another word about it. And 
our relations with the Arab states 
have continued to deteriorate since 
then to the great pl ea sure of the 
Jews. After Israel invaded Lebanon 
in 1982 and got itself mired in a 
bloody guerrilla war, it asked 
Reagan to send the Marines into 
Beirut to help keep the various 
forces separated there. Ronnie con­
sented to this even though it could 
not possibly serve America's in­
terest to be there. It fact it only 
further fanned the hatred of Arabs 
for America, as the U.S. was seen 
as doing Israel's dirty work. That 
episode ended with an Arab suicide 
bomber killing 250 of our soldiers 
by driving his truck-bomb into an 
American barracks. Reagan then put 
his tail between his legs and left 
Lebanon, making proper apologies to 
the Jews. Reagan is not the first 
President to kowtow treasonously to 
the Jews nor wi 11 he be the last. 
This process which began with 
Franklin Roosevelt will only end 
when the NDF takes power. 

The Jews were very pleased that 
the Tower Report said that, "U.S. 
decision-makers made their own de­
cisions and must bear responsibil­
ity for the consequences." Israeli 
Defense Minister Yitzhak Rabin 
jumped on this statement saying it 
absolved Israel from blame. 

THE SCAPEGOAT 

Not only did Reagan's hand-
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picked Tower Commission help him in 
regard to the Jews, but it al so 
played the "blame it all on North" 
game, so that Reagan could appear 
as ignorant and deceived. President 
Eisenhower used to play this game 
masterfully by appearing slightly 
confused about embarassing events, 
and Reagan too is masterful in 
this, but this time it is just too 
much to believe that Lt. Col. Oli­
ver North ran the Middle East and 
Latin American policy of the United 
States. In fact, the computer mes­
sages and memorandum in the report 
indicate clearly that North was by 
no means in control. He is obvious­
ly responsible for execution and 
not planning. And in regard to 
execution, he complains of having 
too much to handle, of being over­
worked, and of being "slightly 
confused" in regard to the profu­
sion of financial accounts and 
operations that he must oversee. 
His computer messages to McFarlane 
and even to Poindexter literally 
beg for help. In April of 1986 
North prepared a memo for the Pres­
ident which was routed through his 
superior National Security Advisor 
Admiral Poindexter (who had re­
placed McFarlane, though McFarlane 
was still intimately involved in 
the operational side of the NSC). 
North's memo outlines the I ran 
affair to date, and asks for per­
mission to go on with the next 
steps which are to send a team to 

LT. COL. OLIVER L. NORTH 
They have made him the scapegoat. 

Tehran with some weapons to final­
ize the deal with the Iranians. The 
team would include North and McFar­
l ane. North then says in the memo 
that $12 million from the deal 
would be transferred to the con­
tras. 

John Tower was asked by Sam 
Donaldson on ABC's This Week with 
David Brinkley if they had asked 
Reagan about the memo. Tower re­
plied that they had and that Reagan 
said that he had never seen it. But 
a half hour later Chris Wallace on 
CBS asked Brent Scowcroft the same 
question and he replied that they 
had not asked Reagan specifically 
about the memo but only generally 
about whether he knew of the contra 
fund diversion. Reagan said he did 
not. Tower's performance on the 
Brinkley show was one of a Reagan 
apologist. He argumentatively de­
nied Reagan's knowledge of anything 
of substance and yet defended Rea­
gan's competence. North's memo was 
clearly meant to keep Reagan ap­
prised of the course of events and 
to seek permission to go forward. 
Why would North write such a paper 
if he were running a rogue opera­
ti on without the knowledge of his 
superiors as the Tower Commission 
and Reagan claim? 

A REPRIEVE FROM THE PRESS 

Why is the press not doing more 
to ask the obvious questions that 
would demolish this convoluted 
story? All of a sudden the media 
seems strangely willing to accept 
the thesis that Reagan was just 
befuddled and not Machiavellian -
that he is ignorant, rather than 
lying in this affair. Why? Because 
as we explained in our Dec86 issue 
the the press senses that the 
people will not tolerate the de­
struction of another president by 
the media, and moreover if we do 
get to the bottom of things we are 
going to find Jews there, and the 
press lords very much want to avoid 
that. They will settle for para­
lyzing Reagan for the next two 
years; they will not urge either 
his resignation or his impeachment 
even though it is clear that he 
acted illegally both in the trans­
fer of arms to Iran, which was 
listed by the State Department as a 
terrorist regime, and in the trans­
fer of funds to the contras during 
a ti me in which U.S. support for 
the Nicaraugan rebels was prohib-

Page 3 

HENRY A. KISSINGER 
The press let him get away with 
murder as National Security Advisor 

ited by Congress. The press will, 
however, continually cast doubt on 
Reagan's judgement and competence 
in order to make it di ffi cult for 
him to have much influence on the 
course of events. In that respect, 
the Tower Commission is a blessing 
for both Reagan and his enemies. It 
absolves Reagan of impeachable con­
duct, but in so doing it makes him 
look as if he has lost his grasp -
a political compromise in the best 
traditions of American planned in­
stitutional ineptitude. 

BUREAUCRATIC INDISCIPLINE 

One other aspect of the Tower 
Report bears examination. Its de­
scription of the operation of the 
NSC and the top bureaucrats who ran 
it cannot encourage a faith in 
American poilitical institutions or 
leadership practice. NSC function­
ing was supposed to be the primary 
focus of the Tower Com mission 
study. 

The Report depicts both Shultz 
and Weinberger as men who placed 

See IRANSCAM, Page 8 
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Collllllunislll and Capitalislll Converge 
The Soviet Union's national bas­

ketball team arrived in America 
this past winter to play a series 
of televised games with U.S. col­
lege teams. The Communist team 
being all decked our in their revo­
lutionary red suits was no sur­
prise, but what was that strange 
emblem on the front of their jer­
seys? A label which read-­
"Adi das", the we 11-known manufac­
turer of sporting goods. It was a 
visible mark in tribute of a capi­
talist victory. Every ti me the 
camera focused in on a Soviet play­
er, millions of TV viewers were 
treated to a close-up of that la­
bel. One more triumph for the mak­
ers of athletic shoes, jeans, and 
just about everything else, who 
have tried to turn people into 
walking billboards with their cor­
porate emblems. The distinctions 
between "us" and "them" grows finer 
all the time. Just like Americans, 
the Russians can go out and pur­
chase shirts and running suits with 
a brand name. 

Since our government does not 
support its best athletes to com­
pete in sporting events, they must 
rely on corporations to put up the 
bucks, resulting in the inherent 
commercialization of even the 
greatest of all physical contests, 
the Olympics. When asked by a So­
vi et reporter, during the Goodwil 1 
Games, why the sweatsuits of the 
U.S. swim team were plastered with 
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labels advertising sponsoring manu­
facturers, swimmer Chris O'Neill 
answered, "That's just the way it's 
done in America." No doubt the 
ancient originators of the classi­
cal games are spinning in their 
graves at those very words. 

O'Neill was puzzled that the 
issue was even raised, "I've never 
been asked that before," he said. 
Apparently he has become quite used 
to international corporations mak­
ing a profit from every aspect of 
life. Now the clohes we wear and 
games we play are just one big 
advertisement. How soon, one might 
think, will it be before we wind up 
in a Rollerball scenario, where big 
business has replaced the govern­
ments, and sponsor gl adi tori al 
games to keep the consumer popula­
tions content. 

We are told that the U.S.S.R. 
was compensated handsomely by the 
good West German capitalists who 
run Adidas. And they and other 
companies certainly aren't tight 
with payments to U.S. basketba 11, 
track, and tennis stars, and other 
domestic athletes who act as their 
billboards. The biggest stars, it 
is said, get as much as $250,000 a 
year for trying to persuade us to 
buy what "Adidas", or the other 
brands, pay them to wear. Even 
relatively unknown athletes, sup­
posed "amateurs", manage at least 
$10,000 for wearing particular 
brands of sporting gear. 

NO NEED TO WORRY 
MR. PRESIDENT. 
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FRANKLIN D. ROOSEVELT 
He was not as astute as Joe Stalin. 

The editor of Harper's Magazine, 
Lewis H. Lapham, reacting to the 
labeling of sport stars, suggested 
that the members of Congress enliv­
en the TV coverage of their pro­
ceedings by donning jump suits 
decorated with "the trademarks, 
decals, and corporate monograms of 
their sponsors". During roll call 
votes they could also display base­
ball caps "bearing the insignia of 
the principal lobby or special 
interest that they stood ready to 
defend against the ingratitude of 
the poor." 

For the big time capitalists, 
everything is a game to profit 
from. Nothing is sacred, not even 
what should be the noble display of 
amateur athletic ability in the 
Olympics. And as Mr. Lapham im­
plies, our houses of government are 
even less revered. 

The only thing which angers 
Western plutocrats about Communism 
is that those fellows in the Krem­
lin use different business tac­
tics-- guni instead of stock certi­
ficates and loans. But maybe if the 
"evil empire" catches on, it too 
can play the game, with labels and 
a 11. Then we wouldn't have to worry 
about Communists any more since 
they would become our best trading 
partners. 

Stalin said to Roosevelt during 
World War II that capitalism and 
communism were moving closer and 
closer to one another. Roosevelt 
replied that while that was true 
there would always be a 20 point 
gap bewteen the two. Stalin has 
been proven the more perceptive 
political observer - the 20 point 
gap is rapidly disappearing. MM 
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SHORT BURSTS 
Pollard Tells All 

Convicted Jewish spy Jonathan 
Pollard is so upset that he has 
been left twisting in the wind by 
his beloved Israel that he has 
decided to tell all. In a 61 page 
pre-sentencing memorandum filed 
with the court Pollard says that it 
is "beyond reason" to believe that 
the top levels of the Israeli gov­
ernment were unaware of his spying. 

In his most recent visit to the 
U.S. Prime Minister Yitzhak Shamir 
once again claimed that "this was a 
rogue operation that was not auth­
orized and against the will of the 
government. As far as we're con­
cerned, the matter is closed." But 
Pollard says that Shamir and the 
rest had to know that the informa­
tion he was giving them was coming 
via espionage from the U.S. because 
it consisted of satellite photo­
graphy and signals intelligence 
that America has always refused to 
provide Israel. 

Moreover, each month Pollard was 
provided with a list of information 
by ministry which Israel needed. He 
met regularly with high level offi-

JONATHAN JAY POLLARD 

cials and says that "A near famous 
ex-Mossad assistant chief of opera­
tions ... a highly decorated member 
of the air force, two senior sci­
ence attaches and a leading inter­
national arms broker do not 
coalesce out of thin air." 

Pollard calls himself a "mis­
guided idealist" and says that he 
feels "like a prostitute" for ac­
cepting payments from Israel. The 
leading newspaper in Israel, the 
Jerusale■ Post, recently said that 
Pollard was a "master spy" who gave 
Israel access to virtually all U.S. 
intelligence. Prostitute or Jewish 
patriot, Pollard deserves the death 
penalty, but you can bet he won't 
get it. 

RFK Betrayed Dissidents to KGB 

Soviet poet Yevgeny Yevtushenko 
recently revealed that in the mid-
1960's Robert Kennedy told him that 
the U.S. betrayed to the KGB two 
dissident Russian writers who had 
their manuscripts published in 
America under psuedonyms. Kennedy 
said to Yevtushenko, "I would 1 ike 
you tell your government that the 
names of Sinyavski and Daniel were 
given to your agents by our 
agents." 

Yevtushenko was incredulous and 
asked Kennedy why he did it. "Be­
cause our people wanted to take 
take advantage of the situation, 
and your people took the bait. 
Because of Vietnam, our standing 
has begun to diminish at home and 
abroad. We needed a propaganda 
counterweight." This account of the 
conversation was confirmed by the 
translator Albert Todd of Queen's 
College. The Soviet Union arrested 
and imprisoned the two writers and 
this provoked an international out­
cry. We have to wonder what this 
act of cynicism cost us in terms of 
cooperation with the internal ene­
mies of the Communist regime in 
Russia. It is another example of 
how close the U.S. and the U.S.S.R. 
have come to one another in method­
ology. 

Joe Slovo - The Good Red 

In a further illustration of the 
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YEVGENY YEVTUSHENKO 

Stunned by Bob Kennedy's cynicism. 

convergence of Communism and Capi­
talism, the Washington Post pub­
lished an amazing puff piece on Joe 
Slovo, the Jewish head of the South 
African Communist Party and the 
commander of the military wing of 
the African National Congress. The 
article on Slovo was published on 
February 24th after an eight hour 
interview in Zambia. Remember Slovo 
is the man responsible for the 

DISTRIBUTE THE NATIONALIST 

One of the ■ost important 
things that you can do to 
support the White Nation­
alist Cause is to sell or 
distribute copies of The 
Nationalist. You can pur­
chase current issues at 
the following rates: 

2 copies $1.00 
5 copies $2.25 
10 copies $4.00 
20 copies $7.00 
50 copies $15.00 
100 copies $25.00 

Make check payable to The 
Nationalist and specify 
which current issue you 
are ordering. 
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ANC leader Ollver Tambo, left, with Joe Slovo, who became banned group'1 !iral white executive commlllee member. 

bombing campaign against civilian 
targets in South Africa and is 
responsible for the horrible neck­
lacing murders of Blacks who sup­
port the White regime. A necklace 
is where a tire is placed around a 
man so he cannot escape while he is 
being burned alive. 

The Post had this to say about 
Slovo: 

"Some people who know Slovo, who is 
60, think age has mellowed him." 

"Slovo is portrayed [emphasis add-

SUBSCRIBE-

TO THE 
NATIONALlST 

Let us mail The Nationalist di­
rectly to you each month. Send 
your subscription to: The Nation­
alist, Suite L-290, 444 N. Fred­
erick Avenue, Gaithersburg, MD 
20877. 
Name: ___________ _ 
Address: -----------
Subscription Rates: USA $12 for 
12 issues; Overseas $15 Interna­
tional Money Order for 12 issues. 

ed] in South Africa and parts of 
the West as an ogre .... " 

"Pretoria claims that he is a col­
onel in the KGB, but Slovo laughed 
off questions about this." 

"Slovo denied Pretoria's allega­
tions that the Communist Party's 
alliance with the ANC means the 
black nationalist organization is a 
puppet controlled from Moscow! 

"He [Slovo] described the alliance 
[between the ANC and the Commu­
nists] as a special relationship in 
which the Communist members uncon­
ditionally accepted the leadership 
of the ANC and were bound by its 
policy decisions even if these 
conflicted with their own party 
1 i ne." 

"Once a nonracial democracy was 
established, ideological differ­
ences between the various elements 
of the alliance could be resolved 
in a democratic way, he [Slovo] 
said." 

"The only possible restriction on 
political freedom might be a prohi­
bition on political parties which 
advocated racism, S 1 ovo said." 

Well it is reassuring to know 
that Joe Sl ovo, the son of Jewish 
immigrants from Lithuania, is a 
democrat and is not like the lying, 
savage Communist Jews who ravaged 
Russia, Poland, Hungary, Bulgaria 
and Czechoslovakia. We feel so much 
better about the fate of South 
Africa now that we have gotten to 
know this charming man. 

Soviet Genocide 

Over the years no single people 
have received more media fanfare 
than the Jews and their overly 
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publicized "Holocaust". Fil ms, TV 
specials, magazine articles, and 
books have made billions of dollars 
our of the "six-million" legend. 
And as the Jews in the entertain­
ment industry have acquired a vir­
tua 1 monopoly on .the world's suf­
ferings, the tragedy of so many 
others seems to have gone un­
noticed. That is, until a recent 
upsurge in interest in the Commun­
ist terror campaigns of the 1920's 
and 30's which rival the atrocities 
of World War I I. 

A recent review in Ti ■e magazine 
has brought to light a new book by 
Robert Conquest, entitled The Har­
vest of Sorrow. Conquest provides 
in depth data, including shocking 
eyewitness accounts, of Stalin's 
infamous war against the Russian 
peasantry. Between 1929 and 1934, 
some 20 million family farms were 
wiped our to make room for soviet­
ized collectives. In the process, 
defiant and hardworking "kulaks", 
who were reluctant to surrender 
their way of life, fell victim to 
the ultimate form of Communist 
efficiency-- a campaign of terror. 

As the book reveals, Stalin 
viewed the family farmer as hos ti le 
to his regime. They were relent­
lessly driven from their lands and 
were deported, i mpri saned, or exe­
cuted. Many Russians were put to 
work in the labor camps of Siber­
ia. When peasants retaliated 
against collective measures by 
slaughtering cattle, tens of thous­
ands of men and women were shot. In 
some military districts airplanes 
were used to strafe villages. Mean­
while productivity plummeted and 
Soviet agriculture lay in ruins. 

The final phase came in a man­
made famine in 1932-1933. Stalin 
aimed his genocide especially at 
the Ukrainians, whose nationalist 
yearnings he feared. Of the 7 mil­
lion who died of hunger in this 
finishing blow, 6 million were 
Ukrainians. Robert Conquest reckons 
that the final death toll of the 
entire war against the peasants was 
over 14 million souls. 

Conquest's research has been 
turned into a TV documentary which 
is being sponsored by conservative 
William Buckley. So far Buckley has 
gotten only PBS to show it, and it 
was only shown once whereas most 
PBS pro~rams are broadcast over and 
over. This unparalled tragedy in 
recent hi story wi 11 soon be once 
again overshadowed by more Jewish 
"Holocaust" crusades. 
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LETTERS 
Dear National Democratic Front: 

With pen in hand, I shall write 
unto you these few lines. Your 
party is truly a national socialist 
party, not another Third Reich 
copycat that is so often presented 
as national socialism. Hitler, Ro­
senburg and Codreanu would res pee t 
it. 

Only one problem with National 
socialism is, this is America. To 
get White people to function as one 
is next to impossible in this coun­
try. Most Americans pride their 
independence as hi story shows. To­
tal independence can be a "losing 
force" as seen with the Viking loss 
of power. 

Nationalism wi 11 work only in 

certain areas. The only soulution 
is solitaritism. To have different 
groups working for a common goal, 
this way independence can still be 
attained. 

Keep up your good wcrk, you have 
a worthy programme. 
Godspeed 
Sherman Hayhurst 
Stockton, CA 

Editor- Though we reject the terms 
national socialism and fascism to 
define ourselves. I understand what 
you mean and appreciate your com­
ments. Every nation must build its 
own form of nationalism in line 
with character of its own people. 
We do not want to be bound by for­
eign precedents and dogmas. nor by 
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images that Americans have of for­
eign movements. true or fa 1 se. The 
independence of Americans is not 
necessarily a bad thing - it need 
not inevitably conflict with na­
tional discipline. Under great 
leadership. that independence would 
be channeled into healthy initia­
tive. We should remember that the 
French were notoriously independent 
and ill-disciplined during the Rev­
olution. Even under Napoleon very 
few French units could maintain a 
straight line in battle. If you 
cracked a British or Prussian line. 
the entire unit would panic and 
break. If you broke a French 1 i ne 
it made 1 i tt 1 e difference because 
the French could not te 11 if they 
were in 1 i ne or not. Napo 1 eon was 
able to direct the extraordinary 
energy of the French into a na­
tional mission to which the French 
wi 11 ingly subordinated themselves. 
That seemingly chaotic energy had 
foiled all of the previous would-be 
leaders of France. Leadership is 
the key - leaders are what we will 
develop. 
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their disapproval of t~e ·Iran pol­
icy on the record, and then stud­
iously avoided finding out anything 
about it when they were overruled. 
This is truly careerist conduct. A 
loyal official would have either 
resigned on such an important mat­
ter or would have thrown himself 
into the execution of it to in­
crease its likelihood of success. 
Instead, they let the understaffed 
NSC attempt to carry out the opera­
tional end of things. Little wonder 
that North was begging for help and 
turned to people like General Se­
cord who could get things done. The 
CIA, the Defense Department. and 
the State Department were all drag­
ging their feet in an effort to 
undermine the policy. With such a 
lack of internal discipline a gov­
ernment cannot hope to operate in a 
competent fashion. Only institution 
of a Vangaurd System such as is 
described in the latest issue of 
New A■erica (No. 2) can solve this 
problem. 

The Tower Commission says that 
the NSC is not supposed to carry 
out operations. but rather is a 
planning organization. The various 
departments are supposed to execute 

J:he plans created by the NSC and 
approved by the President. This is, 
of course, a bad joke. The NSC 
became a fully operational agency 
under that hero of the press. Henry 
Kissinger and has remained so in 
one degree or another ever s i nee. 
For example. Kissinger as National 
Security Advisor ordered the Air 
Force to secretly bomb Cambodia in 
1969 and 1970 and to create a false 
set of reports to deceive Congress 
into believing that the raids were 
actually against western South 
Vietnam. If a gentile had done this 
the media would have turned him 
into dead meat. but to this day 
Kissinger's reputation is untarn­
ished by his crimes. and he is 
still celebrated as a great states­
man by the press. Where was criti­
cism of the NSC as an operational 
agency when Kissinger was in of­
fice? This Jew ran our foreign 
policy often without even consult­
ing Secretary of State William 
Rogers. to the latter's great em­
ba ra s s ment. Yet Kissinger is 
praiseworthy. and McFarlane and 
Poindexter are second-raters who 
did not understand the true role of 
the NSC. Will the hypocrisy ever 
end? Yes. and you know when. 66 
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COMMUNISM AND CAPITALlSM 
A Primer 

1. The Communists believe that 
man is an economic animal whose 
material needs can best be served 
by a system in which a small 
political elite control the poli­
tical and economic life of the 
country. 

2. The Communists believe that 
all people are created equal and 
that there are no substantial 
genetic differences between the 
races. 

3. In the U.S.S.R. the races are 
forced against their will to mix 
with one another. 

4. In the U.S.S.R. the tiny rul­
ing class shapes the law for it 
own benefit, rather than for the 
benefit of the people. 

5. The Communists profess belief 
in political freedom and will 
allow anyone to work in their 
system. except those who espouse 
capitalism or racism. 

6. The Communists believe in the 
right of self-determination for 
all peoples. except where it 
comes into conflict with the 
interests of the Soviet Union. as 
in Afghanistan. 

1. The Capitalists believe that 
man is an economic animal whose 
material needs can best be served 
by a system in which a small 
economic elite control the poli­
tical and economic life of the 
country. 

2. The Capitalists believe that 
all people are created equal and 
that there are no substantial 
genetic differences between the 
races. 

3. In the U.S.A. the races are 
forced against their will to mix 
with one another. 

4. In the U.S.A. the tiny ruling 
cl ass shapes the law for it own 
benefit, rather than for the 
benefit of the people. 

5. The Capitalists profess belief 
in political freedom and will 
allow anyone to work in their 
system. except those who espouse 
collffl.lnism or racism. 

6. The Capitalists believe in the 
right of self-determination for 
all peoples, except where it 
comes into conflict with the 
interests of the United States, 
as in Vietnam. 

If you are looking for a real alternative to the twin evils 
of the IICklem world. contact us: lktiOllill De110Cratic Front. 
Suite L290. 444 N. Frederick Ave.. Gaithersburg. MD 20877. 


